
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We had a bake sale to raise money 

for Macmillan Cancer Research on 

Friday 6th, selling both store-brought 

cakes and cakes students & staff 

had baked themselves. There was 

so much cake it had to continue 

being sold the following Monday. 

We managed to raise a total of 

£117.28! 

The Creative Arts Faculty has had a very exciting start to the new year! We are part of The 

Old Vic's Education programme for the year, involving a series of workshops held here at 

school, and four performances at The Old Vic. Two weeks ago the students took part in a 

fabulous workshop with two members of the Old Vic company where they demonstrated 

a wonderful flair for directing; last week we took the students to see the play 'Pygmalion' at 

The Old Vic theatre, and they loved the whole experience! 

We are delighted that our students have made such a wonderful start on their theatre 

journey, and we have received many wonderful comments from members of the public, 

on public transport, in the theatre, and visiting professionals, about the fantastic behaviour 

and focus of the Kemnal students, and how they are a credit to our school. Both Miss Barnes 

and I are incredibly proud of our students, and look forward to the next workshop and play 

in the series - 'A Christmas Carol' - that we will be seeing before the Christmas break. 

For World Mental Health Day, 

our Wellbeing Ambassadors 

took part in ITV's ‘Britain Get 

Talking’ homework task. 

We had our spooktacular Halloween Bake-Off on Tuesday 18th after 

school and it was fantastic to see how many students stayed to take 

part. They all really enjoyed themselves and made some really good 

bakes! Huge congratulations to the winners! 

1. Best Effort – Summer Davis & Archie Earwaker-Quinn 

2. Best Taste – Victoria Higgins & Kiana Street 

3. Best Appearance – Zac Green, Kya Williams & Connie Keogh 

Ms Howard arranged for a movie & popcorn treat P5 

on Wednesday 18th for a selection of Year 8 students 

who had been nominated by their form tutor for their 

excellent behaviour this term. There was a vote which 

was pretty unanimously in favour of Spider-Man: No 

Way Home! 

 19th October – INSET DAY 
 20th October – Start of Half Term 
 1st November – Return to School (WEEK A) 
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